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Dear Lord, as we begin this new school year, 

we gather once again as your community of 

believers.  

We thank you for the energy and the spirit that 

you renewed in us through the summer months. 

We thank you for the time to enjoy our family 

and friends and to reflect on what is important in 

our lives. 

Let this year be marked by enthusiasm and love 

so that, with the inspiration of your Spirit, we 

may continue to grow in our faith. Help us to 

fulfill Your hope for us with honest intentions 

and works of faith.  

 

 

 

 

A reminder to please phone in your child’s 

absence or lateness (519) 622-6100. Our 

answering   service is available 24 hours a day. 

Messages are picked up between 8:00 and 4:00 

pm. 

 

8:00: Office Open           8:50: Morning Bell 

11:35-12:35: Lunch        3:20: Dismissal                 

4:00: Office is closed 

 

 

Prayer for the Beginning of a New 

School Year 
 
Dear Parents and 

Guardians, 

Welcome to the 2016-2017 

School year! I am very 

excited to be joining this 

vibrant school community. I feel very fortunate to be 

part of the dedicated St. Margaret school team that 

focuses on the development of the whole child 

through their commitment to high expectations and 

collaboration. 

A warm welcome to those families with children 

beginning school for the first time, those new to our 

school and those who are returning. I trust that the 

summer has given you time for relaxation and 

renewal. I look forward to a wonderful year with 

many opportunities for learning and growing and I 

hope you will feel comfortable and involved with 

your child’s learning throughout the year. Many 

thanks are extended to the staff who spent 

countless hours getting the classrooms ready for 

students on the first day. A very special thank you is 

also extended to our administrative assistant, 

Theresa Trouten, who went above and beyond to 

make sure that all the administrative tasks that go 

with ending a school year and beginning another 

year were taken care of in an efficient manner. 

Thank you to Wally Vanderaar and Donna Manning 

who worked countless hours ensuring that our 

school looks sparkling and beautiful.  

May God bless all of us who work, pray and learn 

together with new friendships, successful learning, 

good health and happiness. 

Sincerely, 

Ms. Erin Lemak 

Welcome 

Safe Arrival 

School Hours 



With a new school year comes some change. We would 

like to introduce the following new staff members to the St. 

Margaret’s Community: 

Teachers: Lynne Dow, Sheri Cherry and Jessica Mina 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Check the STUDENT TRANSPORTATION 
website at www.stswr.ca (you can subscribe 
right on their website and receive emails 
directly!) OR check the board’s website at 
www.wcdsb.ca and click on Delays/
Cancellations. 

¶ SCHOOL FORMS: The first weeks of school 
are hectic! We as a school need to send home 
many pieces of literature for parents to read. 
Some paperwork NEEDS to be filled out and 
returned to school. We ask that you please pay 
close attention to this request and be prompt in 
collecting the required information and return it 
to school as soon as possible. We need to 
have current information on each student, so 
that it will facilitate matters in keeping the lines 
of communication open between school and 
home and when trying to contact parents in 
cases of emergency.  

¶ STUDENT ABSENCES: It is very important 
that we know where your children are for their 
safety. If your child is going to be absent or 
late, please call the office at 519-622-6100 and 
leave a message. If we have NOT heard from 
you, we WILL call you at home and/or at work. 
If we are unable to locate anyone in regards to 
your child’s whereabouts, our next step may be 
to phone the police. 

¶ DOGS ON SCHOOL PROPERTY: Dogs are 
not permitted on school property. If you need to 
bring your dog to pick up or drop off a child 
please ensure you do this OFF school 
property. Please consider the safety of our 
children and ensure that dogs are always on 
leashes and kept under control. 

¶ BIKES: If your children are bringing their bikes 
to school, they MUST have and use their BIKE 
HELMET and a LOCK to ensure their safety. 

The school is not responsible for lost or stolen 
bicycles. Bicycles MUST be walked on school 
property.  

¶ VOLUNTEERS IN THE SCHOOL: We welcome 
and encourage volunteers in our school. As a 
Catholic school system, we value the additional 
expertise and the positive school/community 
partnerships fostered by volunteers. Our school 
requires a police record check every year for 
regular volunteers. See the office for a letter to 
assist with the cost. 

¶ SCHOOL AGENDAS: All students from Grades 
1-8 have received a student agenda. The cost of 
the agendas are $6.00 per agenda. The student 
agenda enables the student to learn valuable 
organizational skills and it is often used as an 
important communication tool between parents 
and teachers. It also contains our School 
Handbook, Dress Code, Code of Conduct and 
other important information. Please review the 
school handbook pages at the front of your 
child’s student agenda so that we can work 
together to promote a positive and safe 
environment for all.  

¶ PICKING UP STUDENTS EARLY: If you are 
picking up your child early from school, please 
ensure there is a note in your child’s agenda. 
You can meet your child in the office area. 
Adults picking up children MUST sign them out 
of the office.  

¶ SAFE AND SECURE SCHOOLS: To ensure the 
safety and well being of all students, visitors, 
parents, guardians and others MUST report to 
the main office and obtain a VISITOR’S badge. 
A pass can be obtained by signing in at the 
office. Remember, parents, visitors, etc. are 
NOT permitted to be on the school yard during 
recess and lunch breaks. Please report to the 
office.  

¶ PEANUT AND NUT FREE ENVIRONMENT: We 
have students and staff who suffer from 
anaphylaxis. We ask that you DO NOT send 
any food items that contain peanuts or nut 
products to school OR any peanut butter 
substitute. While there are products that look 
like peanut butter, smell and taste like peanut 
butter but are not made of peanuts or nuts, we 
ask that you DO NOT send these products to 
school. We are not able to differentiate between 
real and “fake” peanut butter. 

¶ YARD SUPERVISION: Our yard supervision 
starts at 8:35. Please have your children arrive 
at the school AFTER 8:35 am.  

Welcome New Staff 

Important Information 



 
 

 
Please join us on Wed, Sept 
21, 2016 for our Open 
House. Parents/guardians 
and students are invited to 
visit their classrooms from 
5:00-6:30 pm. This is a wonderful opportunity 
to meet your child’s teacher and to connect 
with other wonderful community members. 
There will also be a computer set up at the 
front of the school so that parents can sign up 
for Newswire and Cash Online. Spirit Wear 
samples and orders will also be available.  

 

We are looking for new members 

to support our Council. Please 

join us and learn more about our 

school and community! A letter and 

nomination form was included in your child’s 

first day package. Our first meeting will be 

Tuesday, Sept 27 at 6:15 pm.  

School newsletters will only be available in 

paper form for those who request it. The 

newsletter and other important reminders will 

be available on the school website and 

through newswire. 

Get your newsletter and weekly updates sent 

straight to your email. To register for 

Newswire: 

1. Go to St. Margaret’s school homepage at 

http://stmargaret.wcdsb.ca/   

2. Go to “Newswire-Join our Mailing list” on 

the home page 

3. Enter your email address 

        

 

    

For more NEWS about school events, school 

celebrations and many great moments, follow us 

on twitter:  

 

@stmargaretscot 

 

We discouraged students from bringing 

valuables, money, toys, and cards to 

school.  Often these are lost, stolen or broken.  

The school does not assume responsibility for 

any lost items or damage to valuable items!  If 

you deem it necessary that your child carry 

electronics for emergencies (e.g., phone) they 

must be out of sight and stored in a knapsack or in 

a location specified by the teacher during regular 

school hours.  Students are not to carry 

electronics on their person.  At the discretion of 

the classroom teacher, electronics may be used to 

support student learning (a specific form will be 

sent home from the classroom teacher). Under no 

circumstances should electronics be used on the 

schoolyard.  Police have shared that the ease at 

which pictures and text messages can be passed 

has compromised the safety and well-being of 

many young children.  Violation of the above will 

lead to confiscation of the equipment.  In an 

emergency, parents may contact the student 

through the office. At St. Margaret, we know that 

technology will be a necessary tool for learning in 

the 21
st
 Century and as a staff, we are committed 

to exploring safe and effective ways to make this 

happen. 

All parking spaces on school property are 

reserved for staff of St. Margaret CES, 

the WCDSB and the YWCA Daycare 

only, at any given time of the day. From 8:35-8:50 

and from 3:20-3:35 daily, parking lot gates will be 

closed and there will be no vehicular traffic  

School Council Meeting 

St. Margaret Open House 

A Reminder 

Follow Us on Twitter 

School Newsletter and Other 

Reminders 

Parking Lot Safety 



on school property. Students who are not 

eligible for bussing are deemed to be within 

walking distance of the school and are 

encouraged to walk. If parents/guardians 

choose to drive their child(ren) to and/or from 

school, they MUST find parking along one of 

the neighbourhood streets for student drop-off 

and pick-up. Thank you for your ongoing 

cooperation in keeping our students safe.  

 

The Waterloo Catholic District School Board 

has established communication guidelines for 

parents/guardians and staff. Parents/

guardians are requested to follow the steps 

noted below to ensure prompt and efficient 

resolution to their questions or possible 

concerns. At St. Margaret, we encourage a 

cooperative, constructive, and respectful 

approach in resolving concerns with students 

and adults. 

Step 1: Speak with Teacher/Staff Member 

¶ If issue is not resolved, proceed to Step 2. 

Step 2: Speak with the Principal 

¶ If you have not spoken to the Teacher/

Staff Member directly, the Principal will 

ask you to do so. 

Should you not wish to do so, the Principal 

will involve the Teacher/Staff in a three-way 

discussion. The Principal may request, at any 

time in the process, that you put your 

concerns in writing. The Principal may 

involve, at any time in the process, others 

whom may be helpful in resolving the issue of 

concern: supports from the school board, 

employee group representation, the local 

parish and/or community agencies. 

¶ If issue is not resolved, speak to the 

Supervisory Officer. 

 

NOTE: you may contact the Trustee at any 

time. They will direct you to follow the process 

outlined above. 

 

 Each month, our newsletter will 
“Spotlight” the great work that is 
going on at St. Margaret’s! We 
will “Spotlight” a division each 

month. Stay tuned to see your 
child’s classroom and the amazing things that are 
occurring in their classroom.  

 

Resiliency is defined as “the ability to recover from 
setbacks, adapt well to change, and keep going in 
the face of adversity.”  In order to help our 
students prepare for their future, we will focus on 

the “10 R’s of Resiliency and Growth Mindset”. 
We have also incorporated the Ontario Catholic 
Graduate Expectations throughout our areas of 

Resiliency. Catholic education views human life as 
an integration of body, mind and spirit. Each 
month, classroom teachers will focus on an area 

of Resiliency. At the end of the month, we will 
have an assembly to celebrate all of our students, 
groups, teams and clubs.  As well, each month, 
the newsletter will focus on one of our “R’s” and 

give you ideas on how to work on this with your 
child. 
For the month of September we are focusing on: 

ñRelationships: Being a caring family and 

community member”. Positive relationships can 

look like:  

¶ Talk  - be interesting, keep up with what's going on 

around you, eg TV, sports, music, shared interests 

- so that you have something to talk about.  

¶ Share  the conversation, so that you each get a 

chance to be listeners and talkers.  

¶ Listen  to what your friends are saying and ask 

questions about it.  

¶ Praise your friends when they do something well.  

¶ Use your manners - say please and thank you. 

Friends like to be pleasant to each other.  

¶ Think of yourself as being a friendly person,  look 

friendly and be friendly  - and others will find you 

friendly.  

Communication Guidelines for 
Parents/Guardians 

SPOTLIGHT  

Monthly Themes: Resiliency and the 
Ontario Catholic Graduate School 

Expectations 



¶ Give back things you have used or borrowed 

from each other (this is a good idea for 

brothers and sisters, too).  

¶ Be aware of others' feelings  - think before 

you speak. (Sometimes it is a good idea to 

keep your thoughts to yourself rather than 

upset people's feelings.)  

¶ Handle conflict  - by being clear about what 

you want and how you will compromise.  

¶ Share your time  with other friends.  

¶ Be honest  about your feelings, eg. "I don't 

think this is a good idea becauseé" But don't 

always try to be the leader - try out other 

people's ideas.  

¶ Try to understand  people by thinking about 

things from their point of view.  

¶ Don't argue  and get upset if your friend 

doesn't agree with you about something. 

That's O.K. She has the right to an opinion 

too.  

(adapted from: http://www.cyh.com/

HealthTopics/HealthTopicDetailsKids.aspx?

p=335&id=1636&np=286)  

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

September: Relationships: Caring Family Member 

October: Respectful/Effective Communicator 

November: Responsible/Collaborative Contributor 

December: Risk Taker 

January: Resourceful 

February: Reasoning 

March: Reflective/Reflective and Creative Thinker 

April: Responsible Citizen 

May: Resilient/Self-Directed, Responsible, Life 

Long Learner 

June: Rooted in Christ/Discerning Believer 

 

 

 

 

 

Monthly Themes: Resiliency and the 
Ontario Catholic Graduate School 

Expectations 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 

Welcome 

Back 

7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 

Open House from 

5:00-6:30 pm 

22 

Opening School 

Mass at 10:30 am 

Say Hi Day 

23 

P.A. Day: No 

School 

24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

SEPTEMBER 2016 


